ESTHER L. ANDERSON STATE SUPERINTENDENT

July 1, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Dept. of Athletics University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog",

I have just received an appointment to head the Physical Education Department at the University of Wyoming.

Since I have not been active in this work for some time, you can realize that I am a little anxious to get some rather definite information concerning the programs offered in other schools. The past several years the Physical Education program has been considerably curtailed at the University of Wyoming. It is my plan to enlarge the program as I go along and so would like to have you send me the program offered at the University of Kansas.

I am not well acquainted with Dr. Naismith and I am not sure that he still heads the Physical Education Department. If you can beg, borrow or get an outline of some of the courses offered I would be only too happy to have them.

I am now living under the belief that this job offers some possibilities.

Where do you plan to be the first of September? It may be that the Markley's will visit in Kansas at that time. There are several other little details that you and I might work out relative to an athletic program.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

It hake like a good lattle this mining Il be here the frest of

the summer to